GAP Minutes
March 16, 2015
Long Creek Presbyterian Church, Kings Mountain, NC
Vision: Gaston Area Presbyterian Congregations working together to serve God

Mission: The mission is to support and facilitate the efforts of congregations in Gaston County in their work to spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Our hope in doing so is that we transform churches so that their members may find new life and new energy to respond to God’s call and others will be attracted to them and their work.

ATTENDANCE:
(secretary of meeting ask participants to circulate and sign attendance sheet.)

I.
Welcome and Introductions:

Rev. Charles Davenport welcomed the group, and gave a brief message on the organization of Long Creek Presbyterian Church.  Included was the story of the Old Furnace, and the Old furnace post.
II.
Minutes of the January 19, 2015 meeting hosted by First Presbyterian Church, Gastonia.  Corrections were noted, and the minutes were approved, as corrected, without objection.
III.
Update and planning of Habitat Commitment and funding plans:

The Group was reminded that the Gaston Foundation Run for the Money 
Opportunity is available to significantly supplement our Habitat 
contributions.

April 24th is the closing date for Foundation Matching grants.
Bill Glover reported that approximately $70,000, was raised for the 2014 Build.  He then recounted the appraisal issues with the house, and that Habitat was planning to try and remedy the issues raised by the appraiser. 
Bill also discussed the proposals he had found for Habitat fund raiser BBQ meals.  He had visited with Ray England of Ray’s Country Store.  Bill proposed that we buy the cooked meat from Ray, and that we would then prepare the fixings and build the plates.
Considering a May 8 date for the first BBQ.
Bill Glover then moved that GAP build a house for 2015.  Mimi McCully seconded the motion.

Charles reminded that commitment carries with it the obligation to encourage our congregations to participate and financially support the Build dffort.
The Habitat Build motion was approved without objection.

IV.
Greetings from Presbytery. 


Charles Davenport, wearing his Presbytery Associate hat noted that the Presbytery staff felt the January meeting was “one of the best and well oiled meetings for many years.
V.
G A P hosting Presbytery Meeting January 31, 2015—John Pea and group.


Comments, suggestions, recommendations to Presbytery.
John Pea began with a big  THANKS.  Food was amazing in the lobby.

Great thanks were expressed to all who participated in the effort.
Many thanks and appreciation were expressed by all for the composition and delivery of the sermon message by Joseph and James.  Paula Wallace noted that was  “A star in our crown.”

If repeated, golf cart to lunch

The group noted that the debate on the afternoon was prayerful and quite civil.  All agreed that Michael Bailey as Moderator did a tremendous job.

Many commented that lunch went quite well.  John reported that approximately $410 profit from lunch went to Habitat, which was greatly appreciated.
The question was posed: “Should we do it again in the future?”
The conscience was that we probably should, in a few years again offer to host.
The next Presbytery meeting is April 28, at Montreat.
Charles reported on the strike of the nurses in Malawi, and the relatively rapid settlement.

Charles also reported on Barbara Nagy’s housing problem and the issues with Happy’s schooling
Bill reported on Malawi oxygen items

Jackson reported on the Malawi fundraiser at the McKenzie farm on April 18th.
Charles reported briefly on the Presbytery Capital Campaign, geared to benefit Malawi Mission, Camp Grier and Guatemala mission efforts. 
VI.
Other reports and items?
Pulpit Exchange?  The group was encouraging.  It was suggested that we choose one of the three last Sundays in September.  
Charles reported that Loves Chapple would soon have a CLP assigned to lead worship and be available to the congregation..

New Elder Training?

James had a question as to what the content is.  Much comment recommended a November date.  As of now we are seriously considering a November Date.

Dallas is hosting an event 26 of April—probably mid afternoon.

April 18, First Church Lincolonton Session records to be reviewed
Sacred Boundaries Training —April 16 Morganton
Lowell to host next meeting.   

VII
Calendar Update:
VIII.
Announcements:

Easter services were announced.


Robinson Consignment sale,  April 23—25  Women of the Church 
organizing.

Bill Glover demonstrated light, solar LED.  In bulk, they are available for $7.50.
IX.
Agenda items for Next Meeting:


Habitat Update

Next Meeting, April 20, 2015—Hosted by Lowell    

Respectfully submitted,  Jackson Mott
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